Europaudvalget 2024-25

EUU Alm.del - Bilag 589
Offentligt
PARLIAMENT OF GEORGIA
CHAIRMAN / B
OV 5420/4- 1/25

June 24, 2025, Thbilisi

Your Excellency,

[ am writing in response to the letter of June 20 from Ms. Brigitte Klintskov Jerkel, Chair
of the Luropean Affairs Committee of the Danish Parhament, addressed to the
Chairperson of the Committee on Furopean Integration of the Parliament of Georgia,
Mr. Levan Makhashvili. Ms. Jerkel mentions that she writes also on behalf of the Chairs
of Danish Parliament’s Finance and Foreign Policy Committees.

As is evident from the letter, the Chair of the European Affairs Committee of the Danish
Parliament intends not to invite representatives of Georgia’s Parliament to the meetings
ol COSAC, citing Georgia’s suspension of its EU accession process.

Using this issue as a pretext for disinviting the Georgian delegation is surprising as the
Government of Georgia never stated that it suspends the integration process with the
Luropean Union, To the contrary, the Georgian Government continues its best efforts to
fulfill the candidate country requirements in accordance with the Georgia-IN1 Association
Agreement.

The Chair of the Luropean Affairs Committee of the Danish Parliament, in her letter,
acknowledges that Georgia, as the U candidate country, has ‘the right to be invited to
the meetings of COSAC. Indeed, the Article 8.2 of COSAC’s Rules of [ Procedure

stpulates that “three members of the Parliaments of each candidate country shall be
mvited as observers to plenary and extraordmary COSAC meetings”. At the same time,
it has no regulation about the denial of their participation.

Therefore, with the above mentioned in mind, the denial to invite the Georgian delegation
is a violation of Georgian Parliament’s right to participate in the COSAC meeting,
guaranteed by the COSAC Rules of Procedure. This contradicts the letter and spirit of

the norms of the international rules-based order, which has recently been facing



formidable challenges, thus contradicting the fundamental pillars of the Furopean Union,
as enshrined n 1ts treaties.

Your Excellency,

I strongly believe that the essence ol the Lluropean integration is fostering dialogue and
exchange ol ideas and opinions, not blocking them, especially in contradiction to the
rules.

I look forward to future collaboration and dialogue.

Please, accept the assurances ol my highest consideration.

Sincerely,

Shalva Papuashvihi

H.E. Mr. Sgren Gade
Speaker of the Folketing
Kingdom of Denmark
Copenhagen



